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MONTH
August 11 3500 11 21500 $94,583.60 35 26 + 6^

September 21 8396 20 39438 $89,462.90 64 48
October 19 8084 19 37251 $89,550.45 58 47 + 13^

November 17 7188 17 32972 $87,594.73 40 41 + 37^
December 16 6317 16 30721 $68,823.58 39 8
January 15 5558 15 28528 $79,762.48 26 12
February 15 5920 15 29207 $73,940.20 26 20 + 4* + 23^

March
April
May
June

*  added number is for employee training 
^ added number is for open positions



WELLNESS COMMITTEE MEETING 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2011 – 3:30 P.M. 

GENESEO UNIT OFFICE 
 
 

 
Committee Members Present 
Linda DeSmith, Nancy Dale, Julie West, Tom Ryerson, Deb Rokis, Michele Hepner, 
Anne Marie Stone, Deanna Coulter, Paula Glawe, and Jack Schlindwein 
 
Review of October 7, 2010 Sub-Committee Meeting Minutes 
The minutes from the Wellness Sub-Committee Meeting were reviewed.  At this meeting, 
the new District Policy 7:285 was discussed and recommended for approval by the 
Geneseo Board of Education.  Nutrition and Physical Activity were also discussed at this 
meeting. 
 
Board Policy 6:50 – School Wellness 
Policy 6:50 was approved by the Geneseo Board of Education on April 16, 2009.  This 
policy was reviewed again by the members of this committee. The only recommended 
change would be in the first paragraph on the first page of the policy.  The year of the 
Child Nutrition and WIC Reauthorization Act of 2004 should be changed to 2010.  
 
Board Policy 7:285 – Food Allergy Management Program 
Copies of Board Policy 7:285 and 7:285-AP were distributed and reviewed.  This policy 
was just approved at the November 11, 2011 Geneseo School Board Meeting.  As a result 
of this policy, two new members were added to this Committee.  Both of these members 
have students in the District with food allergies.  They shared their thoughts with the 
group.  Currently, both of them are very pleased with the services and accommodations 
that the schools are making for their children. 
 
Nutrition 
The list of “Healthful Food and Beverage Options for School Functions” was briefly 
reviewed.  Mr. Schlindwein informed the group that all of the schools were given copies 
of this in August of 2010.  Most of the people thought the list was useful. 
 
Ms. Hepner explained to the Committee the “Limited Fat” issue that may be coming from 
the Federal Register in the near future.  The pros and cons of these “rules” were briefly 
discussed.   
 
This Committee continues to  recommend that teachers stress the importance of good 
eating habits in the classroom. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Physical Activity: 
The District continues to align their physical education curriculum with those outlined in 
the Illinois Learning Standards.  Physical education instruction takes place at the 
elementary level three (3) days per week and is taught by the P.E. teacher.  Two (2) days 
a week the classroom instructor is responsible for the P.E. instruction.  At the middle 
school and high school levels, P.E. is taught every day of the week. 
 
Mr. Schlindwein will check with Dr. Swanson on how the topics of nutrition and fitness 
fit into the K-8 curriculum.   
 
Even with a well-outlined physical fitness program being implemented in the District, we 
still have a large percentage of students in the District that are overweight and obese.  
Mrs. Rokis presented the Committee with a “Summary of Children’s BMI-for-Age” (see 
attached reports for elementary, middle school, and high school information).   According 
to these reports, 35% of our elementary students are considered overweight or obese;  
30% or our middle school students are considered overweight or obese; and 37% of our 
high school students are considered overweight or obese.  
 
Other: 
Mrs. DeSmith, M.S. nurse, asked that a time be set up at the beginning of each school 
year for the nurses to meet with the teachers of students that have special needs (i.e.: food 
allergies, diabetes, etc.).  This meeting will be beneficial for the students, parents, and 
teachers.  Mr. Schlindwein will share this request with the District’s Professional 
Improvement Committee.   
 
Mr. Schlindwein told the Committee that this information would be shared with the 
Board of Education at their March 10, 2011 Meeting.  The Committee adjourned at 4:05 
P.M. 
 
 












